Aileen McGarry

From:

Yvonne King

Sent:

20 August 2021 02:04

To:

Planning

Subject:

LA01/2019/0960/F

Planning Committee Meeting Item 6.4

LA01/2019/0960/F

I refer to the above application for planning on Coleraine Road, Portrush. I see from the planning portal the planning office have recommended to the planning committee that these plans be passed.

I simply cannot fathom how the Roads Service would deem it safe and good practice for Articulated Heavy goods vehicles to be reversing off one of the main high traffic volume routes into Portrush. The timings of these deliveries often coincide with a huge volume of children getting buses to and from school and the entrance to this premises is already an extremely busy and dangerous junction. Will it take a death to cloud the pound signs?

I have consulted with a HGV license holder and been advised that the amended plan for lorries reversing would mean the petrol pumps would have to be clear along with the car park. Completely unrealistic. What brain came up with this impossible plan to placate a valid objection?

It's amazing how a big business can seem to get what they want when cash is readily available and the Heath and safety of the public is swiftly swept under the carpet.

Please record and make my objections known.

Yvonne King